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CONSULTATION BY THE VICE CHAIR OF THE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

OF THE INTER-AMERICAN AGENCY FOR COOPERATION AND DEVELOPMENT 

REGARDING A POSSIBLE COURSE OF ACTION TO MAKE UP THE QUORUM 

OF THE NONPERMANENT SPECIALIZED COMMITTEE ON CULTURE 

THAT IS EVALUATING FEMCIDI PROJECTS IN THAT SECTOR
The Executive Secretariat for Integral Development presents its compliments to the members of the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (MB/IACD) and, on instructions from the Vice Chair of the MB/IACD, wishes to consult as follows regarding a course of action for making up the quorum of the Nonpermanent Specialized Committee (CENPE) on Culture that is evaluating FEMCIDI projects submitted on culture.
Background:
i. The CENPES are technical bodies formed by the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) from among candidates presented by the countries.  Their functions include, among others, evaluation of FEMCIDI projects in their area of specialization. 
ii. In January 2012, the Permanent Executive Committee of CIDI (CEPCIDI), as authorized by CIDI, established the CENPE for culture with three members—the three candidates presented by the member states (CEPCIDI/doc.1028/12 rev 1). It is not irregular for this CENPE to have only three members given the number of projects presented in the culture area. 
iii. At the first meeting to evaluate the three FEMCIDI projects presented in the area of culture, held on April 16, 2013, the Secretariat found that one member of the CENPE had not confirmed his participation, and that the two other members had indicated that they recused themselves from evaluating two of the three projects presented because they were or had been directly involved with the areas that had presented the projects, or had directly supported the proposing country in formulating the project.  
iv. Therefore, the CENPE was unable to evaluate one of the projects, and another project would be evaluated by only one member of the CENPE.
The Secretariat duly brought to the attention of the Vice Chair the difficulties in performing the technical evaluation of the FEMCIDI projects on culture presented.
Accordingly, the Vice Chair of the MB/IACD make the following proposal regarding a course of action that would enable the evaluation of the three FEMCIDI projects submitted on culture to move forward transparently and promptly:
To request CIDI to authorize, at its meeting to be held on May 21, 2013, increasing the number of members of the CENPE on culture and to extend a new convocation to the member states to present, by June 17, 2013, additional candidates for membership of the CENPE to enable CIDI to consider them and increase the membership of the CENPE at the meeting of CIDI scheduled for June 20, 2013. 
The Executive Secretariat would appreciate receipt of the view of the members of the IACD Management Board regarding these proposals by May 15, 2013, to enable the Vice Chair to submit a request/recommendation to CIDI at its meeting to be held on May 21. 

The absence of a reply by the abovementioned date shall be taken as acceptance of this proposal, pursuant to the provisions of Article 19 of the Rules of Procedure of the Management Board.
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